GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL & TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
NOVEMBER 4, 2021                             4:00 PM – 6:00 PM
The meeting was held at the Graham County Community Building located a 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771.
Present: Chairman Dale Wiggins, Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Billy Brown, Rick Davis, Patricia Cable
Absent: Valerie Frapp, Meredith Jenkins
Chairman Wiggins called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Chairman Wiggins asked if there were any questions or any changes to be made to the Agenda for November 4, 2021, and a motion to approve the Agenda. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the Agenda as is. Robin Turner seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Chairman Wiggins asked if there were any questions or comments concerning the minutes for October 7, 2021, and if not, was there a motion to approve them. Patricia Cable made a motion to approve the minutes for October 7, 2021. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Financial Report and Budget Update
Ms. Garland, financial officer, was not present. The board was given the financial report and budget update for 10-31-2021 updated to 11-4-2021.Total Cash Available for Expenditures is $599,255.96. Capital Reserve 9-30-2021 is $100,421.60 and 18.77% of the budget has been expended.
Chairman’s Remarks
Chairman Wiggins commented that he hopes that all the lodging owners have had a good year. He continued by saying that things are starting to slow down some now and that we have had two years in a row with a record increase in revenue from our occupancy taxes.
Chairman Wiggins asked Director Allison to help him find a crew to put a gate up on the Santeetlah Lake Trail to help prevent people from entering the trail and riding ATVs on it.
Chairman Wiggins said that COVID numbers are down and that he wants to go ahead and schedule a meeting within the next two weeks, if possible, to get plans underway for the Graham County 150th Anniversary Celebration.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Maegan Shoemaker, President of the Graham County Friends of the Library, gave a presentation on the Butterfly Garden that the Friends of the Library have envisioned. She presented a story board on which she had diagramed each section of the garden. After explaining what would be in each section, she commented that the garden is intended to be educational and include native fish, butterflies and plants. 
Ms. Shoemaker is hoping to get funding to help get the Butterfly Garden started. The Friends of the Library have applied for one grant, but will need additional funding.
After Ms. Shoemaker concluded her presentation, she asked the Board for their questions and comments. The Board suggested that Ms. Shoemaker get a blueprint drawn up and complete a more detailed version of the plan.  Chairman Wiggins offered to help Ms. Shoemaker get in touch with people who could help her. He also invited her to come back to the December meeting with a more detailed plan.
Committee Report: Welcome Center/Office
Robin Turner presented the Board with two different illustrations of the proposed digital design. The Board offered their ideas and chose one of the designs. Billy Brown made a motion to let Mr. Turner get the plans drawn up and get an estimate of the cost. Patricia Cable seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Chairman Wiggins asked for a motion to let Mr. Turner move forward with the construction of the sign once the plans were completed. Billy Brown made a motion to do so. Patricia Cable seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous 
Director’s Report: See attached sheet
Daniel Allison
Public Comments: None
New Business: None
Old Business: None
Adjourn:
Robin Turner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
                                                                                        Next meeting December 2, 2021




